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The Arianna String Quartet: John Mcgrosso, Violin; Joanna Mendoza, Viola; 
David Gillham, Violin; Kurt Baldwin, Cello; Assisting Artist Tanya 
Bannister, Piano 
 
THE ARTISTS 
 
THE ARIANNA STRING QUARTET 
  
Hailed for their outstanding musicianship, the Arianna String Quartet has 
firmly established itself as one of America’s finest chamber ensembles. 
Formed in 1992, they garnered national attention by winning the Grand 
Prize in the 1994 Fischoff Chamber Music Competition, and First Prize in 
both the Coleman and Carmel Chamber Music Competitions. They were also 
Laureates in the 1999 Bordeaux International String Quartet Competition. 
The Arianna String Quartet has appeared throughout North America, Europe 
and Asia, including critically acclaimed debuts at Orchestra Hall in 
Chicago and Tokyo’s Suntory Hall, and have been heard on live nationally 
broadcast performances in Osaka, Japan, on Canada’s CBC radio, several 
times as part of Chicago’s prestigious Dame Myra Hess Series, and on 
National Public Radio’s “Performance Today” program. They have also made 
tours in Brazil, South Africa and Canada. 
 
The Arianna String Quartet has recorded for Albany Records, Urtext 
Digital Classics, and Centaur Records. They are recording the complete 
quartets of Bartók, Janácek, the Mozart “Haydn” Quartets and the Opus 18 
Quartets of Beethoven for Centaur.  
 
Based in St. Louis since 2000, the Arianna String Quartet serves as 
associate professors of their respective instruments, and quartet-in-
residence at the University of Missouri - St. Louis. Recognized for their 
innovative educational programs, the Arianna was awarded Chamber Music 
America Residency Grants in 1996 and 2003 and have given over 1000 
educational outreach performances. In 2005, the Arianna Quartet received 
the Missouri String Teacher Association’s Distinguished Service Award for 
their outstanding contributions to music education and the cultivation of 
young audiences throughout Missouri. 
 
TANYA BANNISTER, PIANO 
 
Lauded by The Washington Post for playing with intelligence, poetry and 
proportion, pianist Tanya Bannister’s recent victories at the Concert 
Artists Guild International Competition and the New Orleans International 
Piano Competition confirm her status among the leading pianists of her 
generation. Receiving further distinction as an Artist to Watch on the 
cover of Symphony Magazine, Ms. Bannister’s career has already brought 
her to many of the world’s great concert halls, with recitals at the 
Concertgebouw in Amsterdam, Salle Cortot in Paris, Teatro Communale in 
Bologna, Tokyo’s Nikkei Hall, London’s Queen Elizabeth and Wigmore Halls, 
The Kennedy Center in Washington DC, and Weill Recital Hall at Carnegie 
Hall.  
 



Ms. Bannister’s debut recording, featuring three late piano sonatas of 
Muzio Clementi, was released in 2006 on the Naxos label. BBC Music 
Magazine declared: “Barenboim’s EMI Beethoven sonata cycle is readily 
brought to mind. Yet although she possesses enviable articulate and 
accurate fingers, she is also sensitive to the music’s many lyrical 
asides.” Her latest recording for Albany Records, This is the story she 
began, features solo piano music of American composers David Del Tredici, 
Christopher Theofanidis, Suzanne Farrin and Sheila Silver. The New 
American Record Guide complemented her as exceptionally talented with a 
scintillating tone and subtle sense of chording. 
  
 
PROGRAM 
 
ANDANTE & SCHERZO FOR STRING QUARTET, OPUS 81; Felix Mendelssohn 
 
STRING QUARTET # 3 IN E FLAT MINOR;  Peter Ilyich Tchaikowsky 
-Allegro sostenuto-Allegro moderato 
-Allegretto vivo e scherzando 
-Andante funebre e doloroso ma con moto 
-Finale: Allegro non troppo e risoluto 
 
PIANO QUINTET IN F MINOR; César Franck 
-Molto moderato quasi lento;Allegro 
-Lento, con molto sentimento 
-Allegro non troppo, ma con fuoco 
  
 
PROGRAM NOTES 
 
ANDANTE & SCHERZO FOR STRING QUARTET, OPUS 81; Felix Mendelssohn (1809-
1847) 
 
One reason for believing that Mendelssohn, had he lived longer, might 
have occupied himself with more chamber music is that we have part of a 
string quartet dating from the last months of his life. The miscellany 
published posthumously as Opus 81 contains two pieces he wrote in 1847, 
the year of his death. The first is a Tema (Andante) con variazioni. The 
simple and expressive theme is followed by ingenious and extremely 
attractive variations. The second, is a Scherzo in A Minor, the last 
movement of this kind Mendelssohn was ever to write, and one of his best. 
It is a work of immense spark and wit. Its charm and magic lies in its 
rhythmic organization and lightness of texture. The pure poetry of this 
scherzo equals anything Mendelssohn had achieved in his younger days. It 
is just a pity that it was to be his last statement in this form.  
 
The first performance of Opus 81 at Music Mountain was by the Meliora 
String Quartet on August 28, 1988 
  
STRING QUARTET IN # 3 IN E FLAT MINOR, OPUS 30; Peter Ilyich Tchaikowsky 
(1840-1893) 
 
The String Quartet No. 3 in E-Flat Minor, Op. 30 was composed in 1876, 
and is the last of his three String Quartets. It was written as a 



memorial for Ferdinand Laub. Laub was a Czech violinist who had been 
teaching at the Moscow Conservatory and whom Tchaikowsky called, “The 
best violinist of our time”. He was the first violinist at the premiere 
performances of Tchaikowsky’s first and second string quartets. 
  
The quartet was performed for the first time at a party at Nikolai 
Rubinstein’s apartment on March 2, 1876. The first public performance was 
at a concert on March 30. Once, while Tchaikovsky was staying with some 
friends, they surprised him by bringing in a String Quartet who performed 
this quartet for him. When they finished playing, Tchaikovsky remarked, 
“At first I didn’t much like the Finale, but now I see that it is quite 
good.”  
 
The work is in four movements, about 37 minutes long. The Andante funebre 
was originally intended to be the second movement, with the Allegretto 
vivo e scherzando as the third, but Tchaikovsky later decided to switch 
them. 
 
PIANO QUINTET IN F MINOR by César Franck (1822-1890) 
 
Franck composed the F minor Piano Quintet in 1878-1879 at the age of 57. 
It was the first piece of chamber music he had written in over 30 years. 
The Piano Quintet was first performed in January 1880 with Camille Saint-
Saens at the piano. The occasion was one of the concerts of the Societe 
Nationale de Musique, an organization founded by Saint-Saens with the aim 
of promoting ARTS GALLICA, specifically French art of high seriousness. 
Although the Quintet was dedicated to him, Saint-Saens refused to accept 
the gift of the manuscript, implying his lack of kinship with the work.  
Few compositions are as tightly knit as this Quintet. Showing the adopted 
traits of Wagner’s chomaticism (even quoting the opening of the Prelude 
to Tristian in the second movement) and the tonal relationships espoused 
by Liszt (that of thirds rather than fifths), Franck utilizes his “cyclic 
theme” principle to the nth degree.  
 
The Quintet, writes Richard Taruskin, is “weighty, four-square, thickly 
scored, discursive, and impassioned. (It) seems to transgress against 
every one of what one usually thinks of as the conventional ‘Gallic’ 
virtues: deftness, lightness of texture, epigrammaticism, objectivity, 
elegance, wit. No wonder Saint- Saens remained cold to it.” Nonetheless, 
lovers of chamber music have responded to the sincerity of the work for 
over a century.  
 
The Quintet is one of the most popular pieces in the Music Mountain 
repertory. Its first Music Mountain performance was on July 12, 1931 
played by the Gordon String Quartet, Music Mountain’s founding quartet 
and Martha Baird (Rockefeller), Piano.  
 
The broadcasts of these Music Mountain concerts throughout the United 
States and worldwide on the Internet are underwritten by Edward R. 
Hamilton Bookseller Company, Falls Village, CT www.Hamiltonbook.com  


